
Hutton	Cranswick	in	Bloom	

	Minutes	of	the	
Annual	General	Meeting	

held	at	the	Hutton	Cranswick	Sports	and	Recreation	Association	
Tuesday,	14th	January	2020	at	2:00	p.m.		

	

Present:						Richard	Alderton	:	Margaret	Jenkins	:	Bunnie	Matthews	:	Jennifer	Rustomji	:	Lesley		 		
	 						Eldridge	:	Chris	Settrington	:	Lynn	Hall	:	Pamela	Whittaker	:	Ann	Murray	:	Sandy	Walster	:	
	 						Sue	Jackson	:	Heather	Teare	:	Anita	Grace	:	Valerie	Bond	

1.					Apologies	were	received	from	Gina	Simpson,	Joan	Wilkie,	Pat	Waddington,	Sheila	Noble	and	
Wendy	Wright	

2.					Approval	of	Minutes	
Minutes	of	the	AGM	held	on	5th	February	2019	had	been	circulated	to	all	present	and	were	
approved.			Proposed	by	Sandy	Walster,	seconded	by	Lynn	Hall	-	agreed	by	all.	

3.					Annual	Report	
The	Annual	Report	produced	by	Gina	had	been	circulated	to	all	and	key	points	were	read	out	to	the	
meeting.				Accepted	as	a	true	record	of	the	year's	activities.				Proposed	by	Bunnie	Matthews,	
seconded	by	Ann	Murray	-	agreed	by	all	

4.				2020	Statement	of	Accounts	
The	Treasurer	briefly	went	through	the	figures	(which	had	been	previously	circulated	to	all).		As	
there	were	no	queries	the	Accounts	were	accepted	as	a	true	record.			Proposed	by	Margaret	Jenkins,	
seconded	by	Lesley	Eldridge	-	approved	by	all.	

5.					Election	of	Officers	
The	three	current	Officers	having	indicated	their	willingness	to	stand	for	re-election	were	
unanimously	re-elected	by	those	present:	

			Chair			 Gina	Simpson	 	 Proposed:	Margaret	Jenkins	seconded	Richard	Alderton	

			Secretary	 Heather	Teare	 														Proposed:	Anita	Grace	seconded	Ann	Murray	

			Treasurer	 Sue	Jackson	 	 Proposed:	Lesley	Eldridge	seconded	Richard	Alderton	

	
6.		Any	Other	Business	
The	Secretary	commented	that	although	the	Plant	Group	set	up	in	June	with	the	specific	objective	of	
purchasing	plants	for	all	locations	the	remit	had	been	changed	and	the	Group	had	undertaken	a	
comprehensive	itinerary	of	all	containers	in	the	village	with	recommendations	which	had	been	
unanimously	accepted	by	the	Group	at	the	meeting	held	on	12th	November.	

In	the	absence	of	Gina,	Heather	will	be	contacting	all	'others'	who	participated	in	Village	in	Bloom	in	
2019	to	coordinate	the	entries	for	2020.	

	

SJ	-	15th	January	2020	


